
 

 

 

‘Together for Excellence’  

March 2024 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
Can you believe that we are already so far through the 
school year? The children are ensuring that they ‘make 
every minute meaningful’, resulting in some brilliant 
progress.  
 
As you will know, we are excited to be working more 
closely with Talavera as a collaboration of three schools. 
A letter was sent out with more details about this. 
 
In a few weeks, just before the Easter 
holidays, we will be sending out a Social Media 
Special, helping you to keep your child safe 
online. If you have any concerns about this 
area, please do get in touch. 

Mrs Webb   

Home visits 
 

As a school, we have a duty to safeguard all 
children. With this in mind, if your child is 
absent and we do not have any contact from you, 
we will conduct a home visit. This will usually be 
completed before midday. 
 

As part of these visits, we will ask to see the 
child and to talk to them with you about how 
they are feeling.  
 

Please rest assured that this policy allows us to 
protect all children, without making any 
judgements. This will not be the case if you 
contact us about the absence, unless we have a 
further concern. 

Holiday clubs 
 

Hampshire offers a wide range of holiday clubs 
for children, including many spaces which are 
partly or wholly funded if children are in receipt 
of Free School Meals.  
 

Please follow this link to see if any of these 
would be suitable for your child over the Easter 
holidays: https://fish.hants.gov.uk/kb5/hampshire/
directory/results.page?
supporting=18&coverage=hartandrushmoor 
 

If you need help signing up, or would like support 
to receive a funded space, please contact us via 
email on adminoffice@wellington.hants.sch.uk 

Instagram 

Please remember that your child 
should not be on Instagram due to the 
age rating of this app. However, if you 
choose to allow your child on it, please 
make sure that you are taking all of 
the steps necessary to keep them 
safe.  

Around 15% of children have stated 
that they do talk to strangers online—
does your child know why that’s not 
safe? 

Keep talking to your child about how to 
respond if something makes them feel 
uncomfortable. Remember: children 
report being made to feel 
uncomfortable more often by someone 
they know than someone they don’t!  

https://fish.hants.gov.uk/kb5/hampshire/directory/results.page?supporting=18&coverage=hartandrushmoor
https://fish.hants.gov.uk/kb5/hampshire/directory/results.page?supporting=18&coverage=hartandrushmoor
https://fish.hants.gov.uk/kb5/hampshire/directory/results.page?supporting=18&coverage=hartandrushmoor


 

Online Safety 



School gate - safeguarding notice 

The school gate will be opened by a member of school staff at 8:35am each 
morning and at 2:55pm each afternoon. Please do not come into the school grounds 
at drop-off and pick-up before these times. 

At the end of each school day, there are children moving around the school site on 
their way back to their classrooms from assemblies. This is made much more 
difficult when parents have entered the school site early and are waiting in the 
playground. It can also pose a potential 
safeguarding risk. 

If, for any reason, you need to come to school 
during the day, please ensure that you close all 
gates that you walk through. We regularly 
monitor the gates but need your cooperation to 
ensure the site is secure. 

Key dates overview for spring term 
 

Wednesday 6th March  - Year 4 trip to Harry Potter studios 

Friday 8th March  - World Book Day  

Tuesday 12th March  - Class photos  

Tuesday 19th March  - Year R ‘Stay & Play’ (Spring crafts) 

Thursday 21st March  - Spring Disco (YrR/1 3.15-4pm, Yr2/3 4.15-5.15pm, Yr4,5&6 5.30-6.30pm) 

Monday 25th March  - Year R trip to Gordon Brown Centre  

Friday 29th March  - Good Friday (School Closed)  
 

Easter Holidays: Monday 1st April — Friday 12th April  

 

Please note that more information regarding these dates will be communicated in further 

correspondence. Some dates may be subject to change and new dates may be added throughout the 

term. In these instances, we will endeavour to give as much notice as possible.  

Booster sessions 

We are currently running booster 
sessions for selected children across 
the school before the school day to 
ensure they are making the best 
possible progress. If invited, it’s really 
important that children attend these 
as teachers will be working with them 
in small, targeted groups to address 
and gaps and misconceptions in their 
learning. 

SATs support 

There are plenty of websites that are 
available if your child would like some 
additional support to feel confident in 
their SATs. Our year 6 teachers will be 
compiling some resources which can be 
used in school and at home to offer 
support - these will be given our in due 
course. 

Don’t forget to look at the wellbeing 
resources, too!  



 
 
 
Hampshire County Council 
are offering some great 
courses to support parents 
with a range of topics. 
 
Positive Parenting can help if 
you find yourself frustrated 
or angry, or if your child is 
not responding well to you. 
 
Raising Resilient Children can 
support you in helping your 
child can independence and 
self-esteem.  
 
Introduction to Paediatric 
First can help you feel 
confident that you can keep 
your child safe. 
  
Please do sign up! These are 
hosted at Aldershot library.  
Please give us any feedback 
that you have.  

February’s Attendance Update 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are pleased to announce that our attendance for February was 95.57% 
compared to the national level of 94.3%. 

Please remember that we are here to support you and will work with you to help 
your child get to school on time. Thank you.  

R Badger 

R Rabbit 

91.9% 

94.6% 

4 Giraffe 

4 Ostrich 

97.0% 

94.9% 

 

1 Owl 

1 Squirrel 

97.7% 

93.2% 

5 Meerkat 

5 Tiger 

97.1% 

96.6% 

 

2 Camel 

2 Zebra 

95.4% 

97.4% 

6 Gorilla 

6 Lion 

96.5% 

92.5% 

 

3 Alligator 

3 Crocodile 

95.1% 

97.8% 
Well done, Crocodile Class!   



 

 


